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  NORTHERN PIEDMONT                       RETRIEVER CLUB   

Dedicated to promoting the skills and breeding of working retrievers.

A NAHRA Affiliated Organization 
                                2007 First Quarter Newsletter

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE:

Greetings everyone,

 

I hope that everyone has been enjoying the recent hunting seasons and are looking forward to the upcoming slate of NAHRA events.  As we begin the New Year, it’s a good time to reflect on the past year and look ahead to all the activities planned for this year.

 

Along with the usual slate of training sessions and Hunt Tests, one of the most exciting accomplishments for our club last year was seeing several handlers and dogs achieving their Intermediate titles.  As anyone who has trained a dog to this level knows, that is an accomplishment to be very proud of.  Good luck to those handlers as they run senior this year!  There were also several other dogs achieving their MHR or GMHR titles.

 

We have seen a number of new members recently and I would encourage all members to get to know them and welcome them into our club.  It is also good to see some missing faces back again, notably Mike Tome and Denny Weibley.  

 

Our club will be very active this year and has a full slate of upcoming events.  Please check out the website for the complete list.  However I would like to highlight two and encourage all members to participate.

 

Our Spring test April 13 – 15 will be a slightly different format with a double senior on Friday, a senior and combined started/hunter test on Saturday, and a double combined started/hunter on Sunday.  This will give anyone wanting to finish a Hunter title a good opportunity to do so.  It will also provide three senior tests for those needing a pass or two to qualify for the RAW.  Please plan to participate at all levels.

 

And, as most of you know, we are the host club for the 2007 Richard A Wolters Invitational this year, June 13 – 18.  This event will include handlers from all over the United States with over 100 dogs expected.  Please plan to come out and support this event by working and/or running your dog.  Although many other clubs will be helping, it is a great opportunity for NPRC to show our character.

 

One last event I’d like to mention is our annual nest box maintenance February 17th.  This is a fun time, an opportunity to give back to the Gamelands, and who knows, maybe someone will entertain us with a swim!  We’ll meet at the Heidlersburg Gamelands at 8:00 am.

 

Hope to see you all soon!

Jon
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2007 NPRC OFFICERS

President:          jonvernam at yahoo dot comemail:  Jon Vernam
   717-834-4074
    



Vice-President: choclab at crosslink dot net email:

  Mike Tome
   301-834-6709     
Sec/Treasurer:
 Tom Johnston
   717-444-3691     email: tkjohnston at pa dot net
Training:
 Frank Plewa        717-334-7135
    email:  swampcop at superpa dot net
Newsletter:         Larry Housman   410-837-5873     email:  lshousman at netzero dot com 
Board of Directors

Dotty Waldrep
717-292-9158

                          

Bob Andrews
610-473-2299
email:  nitro1 at dejazzd dot com
     
   

Jeff Riebling
717-630-9422
email:   JeffRiebling at aol dot com 


Bruce Jenkins
717-258-6197
email: scuzlbt at aol dot com
______________________________________________________________________________

CLUB SPONSORS
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Frank Plewa -
1479 Hanover Road
Gettysburg, PA 17325
7173347135




MIKE TOME

BRUNSWICK, MARYLAND

BRUCE JENKINS

BOILING SPRINGS, PENNSYLVANIA

______________________________________________________________________________

MEMBER UPDATES

Laurie Clark new email address: sunrosemom at  verizon.net  

Dennis & Sherry Weibley new email address:  densherweibley@comcast.net
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WAY TO GO

Karen Johnston and Kyla


Hunter Pass at NPRC in August

Karen Johnston and Mabel


Intermediate Pass at NPRC in August

Tom Johnston and Mabel


2 Intermediate Passes at NPRC Spring Test in April - WR Title!

Bob Andrews and Nitro


Hunter Pass at NPRC in August
Sonny Jones and Tess


AKC Junior Pass at the American Chesapeake Club 9/3/05 – JH Title! 

Mike George and Diva


Started pass at the NPRC Fall 2005 Test - SR Title!  






2 Hunter Passes at NPRC in August

Dan Schmidt and Koda


Started Pass at the Southern Maryland HRC in March






2 Started Passes at NPRC Spring Test in April






Started Pass at Navesink River HRC in May -– SR Title!

Laurie Clark and Libby


2 Hunter Passes at NPRC in August
Scott Porman and Bosco


Started Pass at NPRC Spring Test in April

John Corman and Gunner


Started Pass at the Southern Maryland HRC in March 






Started Pass at the Virginia Retriever Association  in March






2 Started Passes at the Old Dominion Ret. Club in March – SR Title!






Intermediate Pass at Navesink River HRC in May






Enough Intermediate Passes elsewhere to get his WR Title!
Mike Minchoff and Gauge


Intermediate Pass at Navesink River HRC in May





Hunter Pass at NPRC in August






Intermediate Pass at NPRC in August






Enough Intermediate Passes elsewhere to get his WR Title!

Larry Housman and Nils


Senior Pass at the Shenandoah Valley HRC in March






Senior Pass at the RAW in May

Larry Housman and The Goon

Senior Pass at the Southern Maryland HRC in March






Senior Pass at NPRC Spring Test in April






Senior Pass at the Keystone AKC Test in June






Master Pass at the New York NFRA Test in August

Senior Pass at the Old Dominion Test in November






Dottie Waldrep and Spinner

Senior Pass at the Southern Maryland HRC in March






2 Senior Passes at the Shenandoah Valley HRC in March






2 Senior Passes at NPRC Spring Test in April






2 Senior Passes at HHHRA in April - GMHR Title!






2 Senior Passes at the Old Dominion Test in November

Jeff Riebling and Patch


2 Started Passes at NPRC Spring Test in April 






1 Hunter Pass at NPRC in August
Jeff Riebling and Tank


2 Started Passes at Navesink River HRC in May






1 Hunter Pass at NPRC in August
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Jeff Riebling and Kali


2 Senior Passes at NPRC Spring Test in April






2 Senior Passes at HHHRA in April






2 Senior Passes at Navesink River HRC in May






1 Senior Pass at Leatherstocking in June






2 Senior Passes at SWPA in August






2 Senior Passes at Old Dominion Test in November

Robert Patton and Gracie


Senior Pass at the Southern Maryland HRC in March






Senior Pass at NPRC Spring Test in April

Bruce Jenkins and Belle


2 Intermediate Passes at the Old Dominion Ret. Club in March






Senior Pass at the Shenandoah Valley HRC in March






2 Intermediate Passes at NPRC Spring Test in April – WR Title!





2 Senior Passes at HHHRA in April






2 Senior Passes at Lake Champlain RC in May – MHR Title!





2 Senior Passes at Navesink River HRC in May

Jackie Lutskus and Juice


Intermediate Pass at NPRC Spring Test in April





Intermediate Pass at Navesink River HRC in May

Frank Plewa and Juice


2 Intermediate Passes at NPRC Test in August
Frank Plewa and Kernel


2 Senior Passes at the Shenandoah Valley HRC in March








2 Senior Passes at NPRC Spring Test in April - GMHR Title!





2 Senior Passes at Lake Champlain RC in May






2 Senior Passes at Navesink River HRC in May 

Frank Plewa and Carbon


2 Senior Passes at the Shenandoah Valley HRC in March






2 Senior Passes at NPRC Spring Test in April






2 Senior Passes at Lake Champlain RC in May - GMHR Title!

Bill Whiteford and Cinder


Senior Pass at the Shenandoah Valley HRC in March






Senior Pass at NPRC Spring Test in April

Bill Whiteford and Raven


2 Senior Passes at the Shenandoah Valley HRC in March






2 Senior Passes at NPRC Spring Test in April

Ken Adamik & Lil Dickens

2 Started Passes at NPRC Spring Test in April






Started Pass at Navesink River HRC in May

If you’re not listed, its because you didn’t tell me and make me write it down!  Let me know and I’ll make sure you make the next edition.  Also, if you got a title and it’s not on the website, email me and I’ll get it right on.  Include the full registered name of your dog.
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ANNUAL PICNIC AT STARVIEW SPORTSMEN’S CLUB

Our annual picnic and dog follies was once again held on the spacious grounds of the Starview Sportsmen’s Club in beautiful York County on Saturday, July 8th.    Thanks as always to Denny and Sherry, who continue to put on a great party for our fairly disreputable group.  Congratulations to the winners of the various doggie games.  I believe the fastest dog was a lab.  The winners of the team race were also labs.  You know who you are.  Good Job!  A big booooo to Mike Minchoff, who gutlessly refused to shoot the black powder shotgun.  While I agree that you might not have wanted to be first, after the first 5 guys shot it you were pretty well assured it wasn’t going to blow up on you!
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CLUB TRAP




Tom Johnston braves the black powder 10 gauge at the July picnic. 

 Mike Minchoff cowers just outside the picture to the right!
________________________________________________________________________
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Miss Daisy and Jeff with the Brennan’s at the Old Dominion November Test
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MINDLESS RAMBLINGS  

First, let me apologize for being so remiss in putting out newsletters.  I can only chalk it up to an inherent indolence and abject disregard for my fellow man.  Feel free to boot me out of office at your first chance (you had a golden opportunity to do so at the annual meeting two weeks ago and blew it, so be more resolute next time)!

That said, this does give me an opportunity to recap the entire year all at once.

I think NAHRA had a very good year, nationally as well as in our region.  The Invitational in May was well attended, considering it was held just slightly west of east Jesus, and was a very well run and enjoyable event.  I know that we will do even better at ours this year, but for the first one in several years it was a great step back in the right direction.  If you have the chance to qualify your dog for the 2007 RAW, make sure you do it (Mike Minchoff and John Corman) and get the time off from work.  It will never be more convenient, and the opportunity to meet dog folks from around the country and Canada is not to be missed.  Also helping NAHRA move forward was the move to the national electronic newsletter, as well as the development of the new website.  Kudos to Sandy Zandlo, Keith Stroyan and Doug Kelly and all the other folks who helped make them possible.

The Northeast had a full slate of tests, including the addition of two new tests, in Maine and Connecticut, and the return of the Lake Champlain test after a one-year hiatus.  Most were at or above the long-term average attendances, and when you include the entries in the several pilot hunter tests, we were definitely trending higher across the board.  In particular, the members of the Navesink Club in New Jersey traveled very well, and I think we should all make a special  effort to repay their efforts and make it to their tests this year if at all possible.

The Mid-Atlantic had a very good year in terms of tests, with Shenandoah, Old Dominion and Southern Maryland each putting on multiple tests, and a couple of other clubs also holding tests, including a resuscitated Back Bay Club down in Virginia Beach.  The Old Dominion club in particular is working very hard for its members, putting on bi-monthly training sessions, and they also brought in some good judges for their tests so it looks like they’ll be around for awhile.  They have killer grounds owned by Roger and Elizabeth Atkins, with some very technical antique fish farm ponds that are a blast to run in.  Southern Maryland also seems to have gotten some new blood in place and is moving forward.

Speaking of the Hunter Pilot program, I’ve been very impressed with how its been going.  I’ve worked at one and judged one, and I really think it is a nice middle ground for young dogs.  On the one hand, I’m not entirely convinced that we need a fourth level, but as now constructed, the jump from Started to Intermediate is too daunting for many, and the Hunter level fills that void nicely.  In the end I think I come down on the side of keeping the new level, rather than lowering the requirements for Intermediate to close the gap with Started.  Blind work is generally the killer for dogs moving up to Intermediate, but the Hunter level will keep more people going as they work on getting their blind work up to a reasonable level.  From a judging perspective, by far the vast majority of failures were due to handler errors at the line, not dog problems out in the field.  By identifying and correcting those problems prior to going to Intermediate, handlers will 
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MINDLESS RAMBLINGS  (continued)
have a much better shot at the higher level when both they and their dogs are proficient at the Hunter level.

Mike Minchoff and John Corman – Okay, you both had a great 2006 and got Gauge and Gunner respectively their Intermediate titles.  Good Job!  Now, in the spirit of what have you done for me lately, make sure you get your MHR’s prior to the RAW deadline!  If you don’t, you will be abused unmercifully for the rest of the year.  I’ve seen you guys run, you can do it.  It may take a trip or two down south for the March tests, but that’s life.  Get on with it! 

A final thought on the website.  We have upgraded our package and gotten rid of the ads.  We have also added a member’s only page that initially will contain specific directions to our events, as well as other information as appropriate.  It is password protected.  If you need the password, please email me and I’ll get it to you.  The schedule is on the website, so I won’t put that in the newsletters any longer.

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
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At the June Leatherstocking test, Tom, Miss Daisy and                             Miss Daisy & Spinner at Leatherstocking. (Jackie Lutskus    Karen  seem to be enjoying themselves (Jackie Lutskus Photo)                       Photo)
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Tom, Miss Daisy and Frank went 8 for 8 in Minnesota in August (Jackie Lutskus Photo)

